

American Lowline Registry  
Board Meeting  
March 14, 2017

The meeting was called to order by President, Janis Black. Members in attendance were Craig Walker, Darwin Engelkes, Rick Dodd, Larry Watkins, David Shockey and Wade Coffey. Others in attendance were Lisa and Jessie from BluePrint and Sherry Doubet.

Lisa and Jessie reported on the next Ledger. They offered to push the deadline back if we needed to depending on the results of the Bylaw change. They expect the issue to be 32 pages. Jessie and Lisa then left the call.

Darwin moved and David seconded a motion that BluePrint may move the deadline for the next Ledger to May 3<sup>rd</sup> if they find it necessary. Motion carried.

Discussion was held about the next Meet the Rancher focus. Rick moved and David seconded a motion that we have the Cabiness's and Dana Baldrige be the next Meet the Rancher focus. Motion carried. We will ask Jessie to make the interviews with these 2 be equal to the interview we normally have with 1.

There were no minutes or Treasurer's report.

Darwin moved and Rick seconded that we go into Executive session. Motion carried. When out of executive session, the meeting continued.

Old Business: We discussed the upcoming World Lowline Congress and agreed that we should make our new Aberdeen Plus program a push at the Congress. We discussed needing corporate sponsorship. Sherry will contact Jim at Igenity to see who we need to talk to about having them be a sponsor.

The Regional Association Committee will try to have quarterly meetings with the regional representatives.

The Junior Committee is trying to form a fund raising committee to work with them.

The Aberdeen Plus Committee was discussed. We added Larry, Wade, and David to the committee. We discussed asking Neil Effertz, Shelley Dodd and Gary Gilbert to the committee. They will be contacted to see if they are interested. The committee feels we should be able to have the official requirements, and fees in place by June 1, 2017. They will meet to discuss a more detailed timeline and exactly what changes will need to be made to the rules.

Larry reported that the SLABA bull test had very good results. He will email the results to us.

We discussed having one more conference call for members concerning the proposed name change on Monday March 20 at 6:30 pm. Janis will ask Sherry to send an email blast to all members about this.

Craig moved and Darwin seconded a motion that we raise the dues \$5.00 per year and give that money to the Juniors. The motion failed.

The next meeting will be April 11, 2017 at 6pm mdt.

Darwin moved and Larry seconded a motion that we adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Janis Black  
President